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Agenda Item 3: Follow-up actions to the recommendations of the International 
Conference on Population and Development 

Mr. Chairman, distinguished delegates, ladies and gentlemen, 

Thank you very much for allowing me the honor of presenting to you the 
views of the Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP), 
regarding the contribution of the Programme of Action of the International 
Conference on Population and Development (ICPD) to the internationally agreed 
development goals, including the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs). 

The Programme of Action, adopted at the historic ICPD, is a comprehensive 
set of strategies which emphasize the explicit linkages between population and 
development and focus on meeting the needs of individual women and men. "The 
Programme of Actions is not only important contribution to other internationally 
agreed development goals, but that it is central and absolutely essential to their 
achievement. The fulfillment of the Cairo goals is fundamental to the MDGs". This 
was the shared vision and consensus emanated from the Expert Group Meeting to 
Assess the Progress in the Implementation of the Plan of Action on Population and 
Poverty adopted at the Fifth Asian and Pacific Population Conference, that ESCAP 
and UNFPA jointly organized last February. 

The Asian and Pacific region, with slightly over 4 billion people in mid-2008, 
is home to 62 per cent of the world population, and the region continues to 
experience significant changes in its demographic features. During the past decade 
to 2008, it has witnessed a steady decline in the annual population growth rate to 



1.0 per cent. Concomitant to the increase in contraceptive use, the total fertility rate 
(TFR) for the ESCAP region continued to drop, down from 2.5 children per women 
in 1998 to 2.2 children in 2008, which is close to the (TFR) 
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